## **Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,**

The year of 2016 has already started to fly by. We want to start off this year by thanking all those who pray for us. You do not know how much it means to us. We appreciate your prayer! We have truly needed your prayers this year, and it is a comfort to know that we have many churches and individuals who hold up our requests to the God of all comfort.

During the first week of February, Megan started having some pain in her abdomen. At first, it was not that bad, but when Sunday rolled around, she was not feeling up to teaching her class. Our thoughts were that maybe it was some kind of pulled muscle, but that night a fever hit and she began to shake uncontrollably. We took her to the hospital, and they thought it was appendicitis. Some of the signs pointed to that, but others did not.

They told us to wait until morning when the lab could test her blood and urine. It was hard news to take! I sat in the hospital that night asking for God for help, and He gave me "peace that passeth all understanding." In the morning, they told us that there was nothing abnormal in her blood. They thought that it might be the early stages of appendicitis or some kind of infection. The only way to know was to wait until symptoms got worse or do an exploratory surgery.

Throughout this whole situation, the doctors were great, but our hospital's condition and the thought of them cutting open my wife was unimaginable. All four walls of Megan's room had mold growing on them, and there was a pile of food that a rat had stored for later a foot and a half from Megan's head. This is not the place one wants exploratory surgery. So, they gave her a large dosage of antibiotics, believing that they would take care of the problem. Because of the lack of testing, we really do not know what caused the pain, but Megan is doing well right now. Please continue to pray for her. If any more symptoms come, we are going to have to seek medical attention elsewhere.

Heidi, who received Christ a couple of months ago, is really doing well. She is faithful to church and discipleship. Her workmates are asking her a lot of questions, so we have been able to show her the answers from the Bible. Continue to pray for her growth and witness as well.

Last Wednesday, God touched my heart about Noah, who was one of our first visitors to the church in Tafunsak. He moved away to Hawaii, but he has been back for a year. Last year, he came off and on again, but this year he has not missed many services. I asked him about his eternity, and I told him that if he ever wanted to talk more to let me know. Sunday after service, he told me that he needed Christ. We sat down and after I explained the Gospel, he

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

accepted Christ as Saviour!

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren Kosrae, FM 96944

danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172 Missionaries to Micr

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com